Dear colleagues, members of the Chancellery of the European Citizen's Prize
It was surprising when on November 19th the European Parliament recognized Societat Civil Catalana with the European Citizen's Prize.

This is an entity with a very short history (was founded in April 2014) and even less accomplishments. 

Their biggest organized demonstration has not gathered more than several thousand people. It is thus very unclear which have been the merits of Societat Civil Catalana to gain this prize. Aren't there entities in the Spanish State that have worked for many more years (and much more effectively) in the defence of citizens? Why has it been permitted for political motives of several Spanish parties to give a prize to an entity with no success on the grassroots? The difference with the other entities recognized this year, such as Cocina Económica de Logronyo and Orden Hospitalaria de San Juan de Dios, is huge.
Most importantly, the Chancellery should be aware of the links of Societat Civil Catalana with the Spanish extreme-right. In its founding event, prominent members of Fundación Francisco Franco attended, as well as from Movimiento Social Republicano, a political party with links to other xenophobic movements like Jobbik, the British National Party or the Vlaams Belang.
Moreover, its leader Josep Ramon Bosch is a declared admiror of Blas Pinar, a famous political leader from the extreme-right, with ties to Jean Marie Le Pen's Front National. More information can be found in the following webpage: http://catalanassembly.org/resources/societat-civil-catalanas-hidden-links-with-the-far-right-in-spain/
As Members in the European Parliament we are deeply disappointed for this prize. We know that the recommendation for this prize came from the European Parliament siege in Madrid, we know how politicized was the election, but we would have hoped that the Chancellery had done more investigation before ratifying the prize.

It should be very embarrassing for this very democratic chamber to have allowed this situation to come, and we sincerely hope that in the future a new system will be put in place to ensure that an equivalent situation never happens again. Movements and associations linked to extreme and xenophobic ideas should never again receive a prize from this house.
